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Longstone Community Council

Minutes of the Zoom meeting held on Monday 14 February 2022 at 7:30 pm. 



DL welcomed everyone to the meeting and noted the attendance of two candidates for the CEC election in May. He also reported that he took part in a recent deputation to CEC regarding social care.
1 Attendance and apologies
Elected members:

Des Loughney (Chair), Steuart Campbell (Secretary/Treasurer), Alan Gordon, Ros Lennie and Margaret Campbell.
Co-opted members
John Allan (Vice Chair)
Nominated representatives:

none

Ex Officio

Cllr Denis Dixon
In attendance
Samantha Findlay obo Cllr Graczyk
Public visitors

6
Apologies were received from Maria Mcdonald.

3 The minutes of the meeting held on Monday 13 December 2021 were approved 
and adopted.
4 Police crime report
The police ‘community roundup’ received on 8 was noted and SC reported that Andrew Cory is the new community PC for Longstone, Redhall, Parkhead, Dumbryden and Kingsknowe North. We might see him at a physical meeting. 
5 Matters arising from the last minutes but not covered elsewhere in the agenda:
4.1
Repair to wooden steps by Stoneypath
SC reported that Network Rail, now working on strengthening a retaining wall by the Tunnel under the railway, has been, as a condition of their lease from the Parks Dept, charged with repairing the wooden steps. At his suggestion, they had also been asked to remove graffiti from The Tunnel. 
5
Planning and development

5.1
Student flats in Slateford on the former Westside Motors site: 
SC reported that Chamic, the company responsible for demolition, say that they will shortly start full demolition and that construction work will start in 5-8 weeks. The pyramid of aggregate from demolition is being kept for use in piling.

5.2
Conversion of Slateford House and Chalmers Memorial Hall: 
Conversion still proceeding and permission has now been granted for the erection of a two-storey block of flats to the rear but not connected to the main building. That’s so as not to build over a main sewer.
5.3
Other developments in Slateford

SC drew attention the ongoing construction of flats on site of the former Blue Goose pub, the start of flats on the corner of Craiglockhart Avenue and a large house being built above the Water of Leith Centre, accessed by a narrow lane off the junction with Craiglockhart Avenue. These developments are outwith our area. He pointed out how different Slateford would look when all the various developments, including the student flats, are complete.
5.4
Smart’s proposal to redevelop the former Booker site: 
Still awaiting planning application.
6
Reports from any LCC member attending meetings obo LCC
DL hoped that members would try to attend the Hailes Quarry Park meeting on 22 Feb and he mentioned people starting fires, which had to be extinguish by the fire brigade, and others illegally riding motor bikes around the Park. MC mentioned a problem with a quad bike travelling on the Water of Leith Walkway some years ago; AG mentioned bikes riding around Redhall Park and the burning of wheelie bins in HQP and SF said that Cllr Graczyk was trying to deal with anti-social behaviour in various places. JA reported attending a meeting of The Canal Community Action Group where Cllr Key has replaced Cllr Corbett as ‘Canal Champion’. He noted the ongoing problem of congestion on the towpath between various users and reported that the Edinburgh Union Canal Society had reformed. DL reported an attempt to prevent cyclists using the towpath.
7
Environment 
7.1
Redhall Grove traffic control scheme:  
SC understood that a survey by CEC still awaits results before any decision is made on the future of the scheme to restrict traffic. DD and AG commented. Some parents still disregarding the conditions. 
7.2
Graffiti: 
SC reported 32 examples now recorded on the website (more than usual) but he expected Network Rail to removed the graffiti on The Tunnel structure by Redhall Park (see item 4.1). He had again been in contact with CEC’s graffiti officer who listed various reasons why only offensive graffiti would be removed due to financial restraints. It was hoped that, eventually, resources would be available. AG mentioned new graffiti by the Lanark Rd footbridge. 
7.3
Subway under the Canal and The Tunnel ownership:
SC reported that, due to the fact that he could get no one to deal with the drainage problem, he would abandon this matter. The question of ownership transfer was stalled because CEC will not pay to employ a lawyer to deal with the matter. SC also explained that The Tunnel path was but a small part of a larger area of ground with no known owner that extends eastwards behind Prof Reid’s property and westwards behind houses in Arnott Gardens and Kingsknowe Crescent. The spring continues to leak forming a river down the centre of the subway to a drain at the north end. All the water ends up in a drain running via Redhall Park on its way to the river.
7.4
Cycle lanes and floating parking (Lanark Rd and Inglis Green Rd)
SC explained that vehicle-activated signs, which we asked about for Lanark Rd, are the responsibility of CEC who explained that because the average speed of traffic on that road is 29.4 mph, no VASs will be deployed. SC reviewed the measures proposed for Lanark Rd and Longstone/Inglis Green Rd which now include a controlled pedestrian crossing by the Kingsknowe Park junction. RL reported a parked car being hit by another vehicle near the bus depot. There was a comment that the arrangement on Lanark Rd made driving with a low sun more difficult and dangerous and another regarding the high speed of some vehicles. Speed monitoring cameras were also discussed. Can we ask the police to operate radar traps or allow a resident to do so?
7.5
Lighting on a path across Hailes Quarry Park


SC understood that work on the drainage problem had started but that there is no money to pay for even designing lighting let alone installation. That was questioned. 

7.6
Outdoor classroom and DC Award


SC reported that the Award would be made this year and the shield is being engraved. We provide a book token to be presented to the child in question. See item 9.
7.7
Burnside closure
Burnside is not closed off properly by the owners and is frequently broken through. SC noted the serious fire the previous night in a building next to the Jaflong building was probably started by people who gained entry via Burnside. Longstone Rd is closed by the building in question and traffic is diverted via Redhall Drive but some not keeping to the 20 speed limit. Discussion followed.

7.8
Closed bridges in Colinton Dell


SC reported on the state of the bridges and the work that will be done to repair them.
7.9
Towpath diversion (Scottish Canals)


Suspended until Network Rail completes its work in Redhall Park.
8
Councillors’ report(s)


DD commented on the Burnside situation.
9
Treasurer’s report


Cheques to charities (-£600); payments to domain holder, Ionos (-£3.60); SC’s expenses (-£20.02); ICO renewal (-£35); balance now £1369.09. It was agreed to spend £50 on a book token for the DC Award (see item 7.6)
10
AOCB
none
11
Next meeting set for 14 March 2022, by Zoom if a physical meeting in not possible. School to be asked when we can meet there.
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